## SAINT PAUL'S ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH

209 Washington St., P O Box 544, Delaware City, DE 19706-0544
St. Paul's Official Website is: <a href="http://www.StPaulsRCChurch.org">http://www.StPaulsRCChurch.org</a>.
E-Mail Address: <a href="mailto:STPAULSDECITY@verizon.net">STPAULSDECITY@verizon.net</a>

Phone: (302) 834-4321 (302) 834-7517 FAX

Pastor: Rev. Msgr. George Brubaker

Associate Pastor: Rev. David Murphy

Deacon: Deacon Charles Schauber, Sr.

St. Paul's Religious Education: Linda Michel (302) 832-2665

Susan Walker (302) 893-1665 Parish Hall (during class time) (302) 501-0875

Secretary: Mrs. Toni Hebert (Monday & Wednesday) (302) 834-4321 Knights of Columbus: for information contact Alan Rogers (302) 438-5141

Confessions: ½ hour before each Mass for twenty minutes or by appointment.

For the reception of the Sacraments of Baptism, Reconciliation, Eucharist, Confirmation, and Marriage, please see the parish website.

St. Paul's Cemetery Information: Contact Tom Kane at 737-2524 (All Saints Cemetery office).

# Second Sunday of Lent

#### OFFERTORY COLLECTION

February 18, 2018

\$1719.00

This weekend a second collection will be taken up for our St. Vincent de Paul Society. Your donations will help those in need in our area.

Next weekend the second annual collection for Catholic Relief Services and Latin America will be taken up.

Stations of the Cross - Fridays during Lent (except Good Friday) at 7 p.m.

**Soup Sale** – thank you for your support of our soup sale. We made \$1297. A big thank you to our resident soup maker, Joann.

**2017 Tax Contributions** – Anyone wishing to have a tax letter for their contributions for 2017, please complete this form and place it in the offertory basket. The letters will be available for your pick up the following weekend. They will be in a box marked "Tax Statements" in the last windowsill on the Blessed Mother Side. Please remember that the statement does not include Mass Stipends.

Name Envelope #

#### MASS INTENTIONS

Saturday,	February 24,	5:00 PM (RIP) Betty DiLorenzo by Susan Walker
		AND
		(RIP) Helen Lenhardt by Jim & Ginny Maucher & family
Sunday,	February 25,	9:00 AM MASS FOR THE PEOPLE
Saturday,	March 3,	5:00 PM MASS FOR THE PEOPLE
Sunday,	March 4,	9:00 AM (RIP) Judy Johnson by Jim & Ginny Maucher & Family
•		AND
		(RIP) Margaret Townsend

The Sanctuary Candle is lit from 2/17 - 3/3 in memory of Delbert & Mildred Cogdell by Kathie Skinner.

### Communion Service - Wednesdays during Lent at 9 a.m.

**Governor Bacon Center Easter Baskets** – we will once again be making up baskets for the residents of Governor Bacon. We are asking for travel sized toiletries, tissues, individually wrapped toothbrushes, and toothpaste. Place your donations in front of St. Joseph's Altar. Monetary donations are also welcome to help purchase the above items. Place your monetary donations in an envelope marked "Governor Bacon Center" and place in the collection basket. The students in Religious Education are also collecting the little prayer books that you get in the mail. Thank you.

Cleaning out your Closet? Please hold onto your items and donate them to us for the Town Wide Yard Sale which will be held the last Saturday in April. We will let you know later when items can be dropped off for this event. Contact Linda Michel, this year's chairperson, at 832-2665 with any questions. Volunteers will be needed also.

Christmas Bazaar: Our crafting group will begin working on projects for the Bazaar very soon. This year, we are looking for help with our wood projects. If you like to do woodworking and can cut out patterns using our pallet wood, please call Joann (420-1291) for more details. Also, if you enjoy any type of crafting, our group meets on Monday mornings at 9:00am. Crafts (we furnish the supplies) may also be done in your own home if that is more convenient. Even if you think you don't have any special talents, but would just like to help, call us. Do you have a new idea for a project/craft? Call Joann (420-1291) or Rosina (328-0364) or email <a href="mailto:rdrank@comcast.net">rdrank@comcast.net</a>.

The Shroud of Turin Exhibit will be at St. Nicholas Ukrainian Catholic Church, 800 West Lea Blvd., Wilmington, Delaware 19802, from March 1 to March 13. All are invited to come and experience this moving and prayerful exhibit that includes the Authentic Vatican Replica that was commissioned and blessed by the Pope and was touched to the real Shroud of Turin. Exhibit hours are Monday through Friday 11 a.m. – 5 p.m., Saturday 11 a.m. – 3 p.m. and Sunday 12 p.m. to 5 p.m. Guides will be available during the exhibit to answer questions and a DVD presentation on the history and science of the Shroud will take place in the Church Hall during exhibit hours. Groups are invited by appointment. Contact <a href="mailto:stnicholas2@verizon.net">stnicholas2@verizon.net</a> or call 302-762-5511. For more information visit <a href="www.st-nicholas-church.org">www.st-nicholas-church.org</a> or <a href="https://www.facebook.com/StNicholasUkrainianChurch">https://www.facebook.com/StNicholasUkrainianChurch</a>.